MEMORANDUM

To: Dr. Joe Schaffer, President

LCCC Board of Trustees

Cc: LCCC Foundation Board of Directors

Lisa Murphy, AVP of Institutional Advancement

From: Ann Nelson, Director of Corporate Development & Major Gifts

Date: August 17, 2016

Re: Naming of College Spaces

In accordance with Naming of College Spaces Procedure 5.5P, the LCCC Foundation has reviewed a number of candidates for potential naming opportunities on campus. We propose the following candidates be recognized on the Cheyenne campus through a naming tribute based on their financial and distinguished service contributions to Laramie County Community College.

Black Hills Corporation (BHC)

BHC recently announced a generous new cash gift to the college to kick off the upcoming Library/Learning Commons capital campaign. Black Hills Corporation has partnered with LCCC since 1993 providing their financial support for scholarships and for the Wind Energy program.

Based on their current and past support, we propose naming the Community Lounge in the new Pathfinder Building for Black Hills Corporation. This space will be located in front of the new Coffee Bar and Bookstore.

Earl and Carol Kabeiseman

In addition to their significant monetary contributions to the Foundation, Carol Kabeiseman worked as a distinguished member of the faculty in the LCCC nursing program from its inception in 1977 until her retirement as Dean of Nursing in 2009. Her leadership was instrumental in successfully combining the Practical Nursing (PN) and Associate Degree of Nursing (ADN) programs. She was also active on local nursing committees, including president of the Wyoming State Board of Nursing, and a member of the national NLN-AND review panel. She and her husband, Earl, continue to be great friends of the college.

Based on their many financial and service contributions, we propose naming the Nursing Skills Lab (Room 227-233) in the Health Sciences Building for them.

Robert G. and Rogene Boyd

From 1975 until his retirement in 2000, Bob was an agriculture instructor at LCCC. His efforts, helped create the LCCC livestock show team which he then supervised. In addition, he was active in vocational associations locally, statewide and nationally. Faculty and staff still talk about the many contributions Bob has made to the Ag program and the college. Bob began his financial giving through the employee

campaigns at the college. Bob and his wife, Rogene, have made significant financial gifts establishing two generous scholarships. Both are active and vocal supporters of LCCC.

We propose honoring the Boyds for their service and financial support by naming the Ag Classroom Building after them.

George and Mary McIlvaine

George and Mary have given their time, treasure and talent to LCCC repeatedly over the years. George was elected to the LCCC Board of Trustees in 2006. He was a member and president of the LCCC Foundation at his passing in 2015. Mary is also well acquainted with LCCC's nursing program having served as a clinical instructor at the college. Monetarily they have contributed generous sums to LCCC. In addition, George encouraged his sister to invest at a significant level in LCCC as well. Mary continues to be an avid supporter of LCCC.

George loved being outdoors and would often be seen walking the campus greeting students and faculty and staff alike. Naming the new outdoor plaza between the Pathfinder Building and the Dining Hall would be a fitting tribute to the efforts of George and Mary.

Naming tributes for these candidates are a spectacular opportunity to share with the community the continued high level of support we have from many different levels and sources while recognizing the people and local industry that have made such a difference to our college and for our students.

The Board of the LCCC Foundation recommends and supports these candidates and the identified naming tribute for each and looks forward to the Trustees' favorable response.